
Principal’s Blog 

Dates to Remember: 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Term 3 has already shown itself to be a busy time 
for the Academy. As part of our safeguarding  
programme and developing civic values, we  
welcomed Raising Awareness & Prevention (RAP), 
K9 Deployment and Northamptonshire Police who 
delivered protective workshops for Years 7-11 and 
we look forward to Safeline visiting next week to 
continue raising awareness of abuse.  

 

To read further details on these external agencies, 
please visit the ‘Latest News’ section of our website. 
With formal examinations fast approaching, lessons 
continue with Rigour and assessment opportunities 
to identify students’ strengths and areas for  
development.  

Parents/carers of students in Years 7, 9, 10, 12 and 
13 will receive progress reports this term and we 
encourage families to engage in  
conversations regarding these, including  
attendance. For further information regarding  
individual subjects, parents/carers can contact their 
child’s teachers, whilst Heads of Year are available 
to discuss students holistically as we strive to Learn 
without Limits. 

Miss Keenes, Vice Principal 

Friday 26 January 2024 

parent/carers 
1 February Year 13 Parents’ Evening 

2 February Year 9 Teenage Booster /

Meningitis ACWY 

6 February Year 11 Poetry Live trip  

7 February Year 12 University of  

Lincoln - Social Sciences 

8 February  Year 10 Parents’ Evening 

9 February Year 12/13 Debate Event, 

Guildhall Northampton 

12 February Year 11 Performance & 

Workshop - Macbeth 

14 February Find your Future Trip -

Daventry Campus,  

Northampton College,  

selected Year 10/11 

15 February Year 10 Maths event -  

Sir Christopher Hatton 

16 February END OF TERM 

17-24 Feb Ski Trip 

26 February Training Day 

27 February  All students return to 

school 

 

Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk   

This email address has been established to encourage students to 
report incidents and issues they may feel uncomfortable raising 
face-to-face. The emails are only accessed by Mr Woolridge who 
then liaises with key staff to take appropriate action to address the 
concerns raised. 

I Think You Should Know 

REPORTS 

Reports / Assessments / Exams 

w/c 29/01 

Year 10 Reports out  

GCSE Electronics Practical Exams 

GCSE Product Design Practical Exams 

 

w/c 05/02  
Year 9 Reports out  

w/c 12/02  

PPE PP students food practical 

Year 12 Reports out 

Year 7 Reports out 

Assemblies - Term 3 

29 January National Story Telling Week 

05 February LGBTQ+ History Month 

12 February  Safer Internet Day 

mailto:Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk


On Friday 19th January we welcomed officers from  
Northamptonshire police with a knife arch, along with a  
representative from K9 deployment with a drug detection dog. 
 

This joint initiative was designed to promote community safety and raise awareness of prohibited items, as 
detailed within Academy policies. 

Launched back in May 2023, Northamptonshire Police joined the proactive countrywide campaign called 
‘Operation Sceptre’. The campaign includes engagement with people in local communities, hotspot patrols, 
weapons sweeps, use of the knife arch and knife amnesties. 

PC Steve Galloway and PC Josh Tyers delivered assembly content to year 11 students, detailing some of their 
first-hand experiences of working on the front-line responding to reported incidents of knife crime. They 
answered questions posed by students and staff. Some standout facts to highlight: 

• The criminal age of responsibility in the UK is 10 years old 

• It has been proven that if you carry a knife, you are more likely to be hurt or threatened by someone else.  
People are often wounded by their own knife they were carrying, putting them at greater risk 

Lester Staples from K9 Deployment and his drug detection dogs Denzel and Beans (springer spaniels) also made a  
surprise appearance in assemblies for years 7 - 11. 

K9 Deployment work nationwide, as an external support service to the police, offering specialist sniffer dog services to 
detect the presence of drugs and tobacco. 

Miss Keenes, Vice Principal, said “At Guilsborough Academy one of our core values is ‘take responsibility for our  
actions’. Partnering with Northamptonshire Police and K9 Deployment encompasses everything we are trying to 
achieve, as our number one priority is the safety and wellbeing of our students. We thank both Northamptonshire  
Police and K9 Deployment for their support, as well as the students for their exceptional behaviour and maturity.  
We encourage parents/carers to continue these discussions at home, so that we are all working in unity”. 

 



Notices 

Dear parent / carers,  

Can you please notify the school when a child has had an injury which 
will impact them accessing the school site. 

For example;    

Using crutches –  
Any classes located upstairs will need to be re-roomed to  
ensure the student can access their lesson/s.  Additional time may be 
needed when moving around the school. 

Broken bones without the need for crutches – additional time may be 
needed when moving around the school. 

Please confirm the following information to  
info@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk and tutor email addresses: 

• Student name 

• Tutor group 

• Injury details 

• Time scales if known 

 

Please follow the LINK to access all staff emails addresses. 

Please do not send students into 
school with hot water bottles. 

This is a health and safety risk. 
 

Thank you. 

https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/about-us/our-staff


Curriculum Update 



Curriculum Update 

Women’s engineering visits to Cummins Engineering (October—December 2023) 
These past 3 months we have visited Cummins Engineering in Daventry four times; we explored all parts of engineering to 
open up opportunities and to fully explore what we would like to do when we are older. 

On our first visit, we had a full tour of the shop floor and viewed the assembly lines. We learnt how everything was   
assembled, where the different parts were located and how an engine worked. We also had the opportunity to use a  virtual 
reality headset to fit a bracket on to a Genset, again opening our eyes to how many jobs there are in engineering. 

On our second visit, we were taught how to use CAD (Computer-aided design). Components are designed on a computer to  
ensure the design is proportioned to scale. We also learnt about the importance of communication through teamwork. 

On our third visit, we learnt how to communicate and work together to build an assembly line to make a Lego dumper truck 
in the quickest and the most efficient way possible. We assembled a valve to see who could put it together in the quickest 
time using real materials that were used on the production line. 

On final visit, we were taught about women in engineering and how gender equality is 
developing into more equal career opportunities over the world. We took part in an          
activity using coding to pick up a Genset, following a path and creating a system of coding 
to make it go forward turn etc. 

Overall, we had an amazing experience at Cummins Engineering. We expanded our 
knowledge of all the different types of engineering and how important it is in the world. 
We learnt that everything we use in our daily lives is engineered carefully by experts. 

Students: Katie, Bella, Eliana, Faye, Maddy (Year 10) 



ECO News... 

On Thursday 24 January, Nick Roberts, a ranger at the Long Buckby Green space and wildlife expert, spoke with the Eco Committee and other interested  
students about human impact on the environment and what we can do to support wildlife. He talked to us about what has caused extinction events in the 
past and how humans are now contributing to this. We then considered what we can do positively to help wildlife, including rewilding in places like              
Scotland, changes to our own gardens and behaviours. He gave us lots of great practical ideas of what we can do in school to develop more wildlife areas.  

Nick kindly gave copies of his book “The Butterflies of Long 
Buckby” to members of the Eco Committee and for us to have in 
the library. These will be very useful later in the year when we 
will join in the national butterfly count.  

We are keen to visit the Long Buckby 
Green Space ourselves and they often 
have volunteer days when  
people can help if any of you are  
interested. 

 

Dr F Sheldrick 
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